
 

 
 
 
 

 
Student and staff safety is a prerequisite for quality teaching and learning. This 
current period of uncertainty has the potential to cause stress for everyone. 
However, there are still things we can do in order to reduce the amount of stress 
we experience. We would like to encourage everyone to take a Covid test when it 
is recommended. Let´s be caring and try to contribute to a safer school 
environment for students and staff, which will be more conducive to quality 
learning. 
 
 

 
 
The UDIR inspection took place last week as planned. The inspectors interviewed 
selected members of the school staff, board, parents and students. We would like 
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to thank everyone that participated in the interviews and look forward to any 
feedback you may have for us.  
 
While waiting for the report, we will continue our work to further improve the 
school environment. Currently, we are revising and developing our safeguarding 
policy to clearly delineate all stakeholders´ responsibilities for students´ safety at 
GIS. 
 
We trust the report will guide us in our further work in this area. 
 

 
We are pleased to invite Grade 10 students and parents to an information evening 
with Ms Tone Breivik, a counsellor at Gjøvik High School, who will present all 
options available to students completing Grade 10 in Norway. The session will 
take place at GIS on 30 November from 5:00pm to 6:30pm.  
 
In addition, Grade 10 students and parents are invited to participate in a digital 
meeting organized by Karriere Oppland Gjøvikregionen with a focus on education 
at high school level. Attached to this newsletter is an invitation with more detailed 
information. The organizers would be grateful if the participants could send in 
their questions in advance. Please email your questions to Mr Armanski by 26 
November. 
 

 
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Taxi (GIS)  Dennis Wanda  dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 

School support contact details 
 
 

Information evening for Grade 10 students 
and parents 
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Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm  ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 
     
SFO    Deepika Senthilkumar  sfo@gjovikis.no  
 
Nurse                         Ingrid Julie Stadtler  Ingrid-Julie.Stadtler@gjovik.kommune.no 

            Tel. 903 65 394 
 

Covid-19 testing      Gjøvik Town Hall                 Tel. 61 15 89 11 
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